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Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville

Bulletin              Volume No 2

                            Issue  No 6

Meeting:         10 October 2023

Scan the QR Code 
to accesss our Club 

Website

Members must complete the RSVP response, or advise John Hartley, with your attendance, 
apology, guests, any special dietary requirements for you or guests, by the Monday 8 days 
before a meeting for catering purposes. If you fail to apologise you will be charged the cost of 
the meal. Visiting Rotarians, guests or Friends please advise John on johnehartley@me.com 
(0422 383 583), by the 8 days before a meeting  you intend attending.

TONIGHT’S MEETING - 10 OCTOBER 2023

ATTENDANCE and APOLOGIES

Guest Speaker - David Lipson
“ABC News and Current Affairs”

David’s father, Dr Tony Lipson, was a charter Member of the Roseville 
Chase Rotary Club, who sadly suddenly passed away in April 1996.

David, is a broadcast journalist and news presenter of 21 years 
experience in Australian Television and 3 years in Australian Radio. 

With Sky News Australia, he has been based in Washington DC, 
Sydney, Melbourne and Canberra - covering a wide range of news 
and major events. He has broad experience reporting, presenting 
and producing news and working in the field as a video journalist - 
shooting, editing and transmitting stories.

David has covered news events in Afghanistan, Mongolia, India, Vanuatu, Papua New Guinea, Cambodia, 
Malaysia, Hawaii, Washington DC, New York and all over Australia, including remote Arnhem Land.

He is currently the host of the “PM’ current affairs program broadcast across the ABC network of 
radio stations. He is also occasional Foreign Correspondent having worked previously as ABC 
Bureau Chief in Washington and, prior to that post, as Bureau Chief in Jakarta.

His first story in Washington was on Trump’s Impeachment.  David reported on and, with his young family, 
experienced the Covid lockdown, the riots following the death of George Floyd and the Presidential election. 

David served his time (as did many from the Rotary families) as a youngster working at John 
Hartley’s Party Time Hire. 

David’s mother Anne has kept in touch with the Club. She was a guest at the 2023 Changeover, 
and will also be our guest at the meeting.
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“Rotaract Clubs bring together people ages 18 to 40 to exchange 
ideas with leaders in the community develop leadership, 
professional and business skills and have fun, fellowship and 
does good in the world whilst doing so”.

There are over 200,000 members in 189 countries. In some 
countries like India and Sri Lanka there is 1 Rotaract Club per 3.5 
Rotary Clubs and 20 % of Rotaractors become Rotarians. Anyone 
under 40 can become a member of both a Rotaract Club and a Rotary Club. By the 
way, in those countries there is 1 Interact Club (high school based) per 2 Rotary Clubs.

In Australia there is 1 Rotaract Club per 12 to 15 Rotary Clubs and 
in our District 9685, there are only 15 Rotaractors. Unless we do 
something, they will cease to exist in our district in a couple of years.

We believe that the desire to form a Rotaract Club should come 
from the young professional community and not from our District or Our Rotary Club. 
Thus our club is leading the investigation to find out if the young business and professional 
community in the City of Willoughby wants a North Shore Rotaract Club which meets 
once a month on Sunday 12.00 noon to 2.00 p.m. with a focus on professional and 
business development plus fun, fellowship and doing good in the world.

Currently we are compiling a list of personal names and organisations we should 
contact to inquire the desirability of forming a local Rotaract club. We will do this slowly 
and methodically and should you have any suggestion or advice please contact me.

President Andre

Guest Speaker - Noel Phelan
“The Teddy Sheean VC RAN Story”

Noel will tell us an enlightening recount of Teddy Sheean and how 
he heroically fought against a Japanese attack on his ship, the 
HMAS ARMIDALE, on 1 December 1942.

Teddy was only 18 years old and the most junior rank – an ordinary 
seaman and a loader for the anti- aircraft gun.

Come and hear an extraordinary account of Teddy’s valiant efforts 
to save some of his fellow shipmates.

NEXT MEETING - 24 OCTOBER
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Club Membership 	40 Guest Speaker 1

Members Present 23 Guests 	 6

Attendance Percentage 57.5%	 Partners 3

  Visiting Rotarians      0

		  1    Ian ROBERTSON
		  2    Neil HOWIE
		  13  Sue WARD
		  15  Brian TOWNSEND
		  17  Andrew CHEW
		  19  Peter KINDRED
		  25  Ian GARRARD
		  31  Allan FARRAR
		  * Belated Birthday wishes to Phil DUNBAR
		     for 24 September

REMINDER
NEXT BBQ - Saturday 11th November

Please advise Peter Lefmann ASAP if you can assist 
on of this day.

Meeting Speaker/Event Introduction Vote of Thanks
10 October David Lipson

ABC Correspondent/Presenter
Ross Symons Norm Gibson

24 October Noel Phelan
The Teddy Sheean VC RAN Story

Ian Garrard Brian Townsend

14 November DG Christine Owens
Official Visit

 President Andre President Andre

MEETING ROSTER

LAST MEETING ATTENDANCE - 26 SEPTEMBER

BIRTHDAYS - OCTOBER

BUNNINGS BBQs
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LAST MEETING - 26 SEPTEMBER
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The guest speaker was Dr Meg Barnet. She is a post-doctoral fellow at the 
immunology laboratory at the Garvan Institute.  She is also the clinical lead of the 
National Exceptional Responders program which is designed to work out why some 
people respond to immunotherapy (stimulation of anti-cancer killer cells) and others 
do not. She completed a PhD in immunology while on 
two scholarships and is now a senior lecturer at UNSW.

Her main clinical interest is in treating gastrointestinal 
and lung cancers, while her main research interest 
lies in conducting clinical trials designed to identify the 
best form of immunotherapy for a particular individual. 
Although chemotherapy combined with surgery is still 
the most widely used and effective method of treating 
tumours such as breast cancer, immunotherapy is 
yielding impressive results in chemo-resistant tumours 
including melanoma, some lung cancers, kidney 
cancer and childhood leukaemia. It is different to other 
types of treatment in that it can be quickly established 
whether it works or it does not. On the other hand, results have been disappointing 
to date in most colon cancers, pancreatic and prostate cancer.

She outlined the three different approaches that are being worked on in the many 
laboratories around the world which, between them, have led to cures in up to half 
of the patients who had previously failed to respond to conventional treatment with 
chemo or radiotherapy.

Richard Green

Phil Dunbar talking 
about his working life 
to begin a series of 
Vocational Talks by 
our members.

Richard Green will 
give his 4 minute talk 
tonight.

MEMBER TALKS

President Andre presents Dr 
Meg Barnet with the certificate 

recognising a tree will be planted 
in her name at the Rotary District 
9685 GroTrees Grove in Lithgow
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OKTOBERFEST

OKTOBERFEST

TICKET

All proceeds to support ShelterBox and other Rotary projects

Friday 27 October, 6:30 for 7pm

Chatswood Roseville

$75pp
3 courses 
incl wine

Kaiserstub’n Restaurant  |  Cnr McCarrs Creek Rd & Mona Vale Rd, Terrey Hills

To book transfer funds to Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville  
BSB 032-090  ACC 790136 (use your name as reference). 

Contact Peter Timmermann at timmermann@bigpond.com  
or John Hartley at  johnehartley@me.com or 0422 383 583  

for more information.
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COMMUNITY BBQ

The RCCR BBQ A-Team had another very successful day on Saturday 30th 
September. This time at the O.H. Reid Reserve, Chatswood West – a beautiful spot.

A BIG thanks to the energetic volunteers, Norm, Phil, Peter Lefmann and Peter 
Lewis, John H , Andre and Avis.

The Team works like clockwork, setting up, cooking/serving and connecting with the 
local community. I will let John H advise how we did with the financial proceeds.

Photos below are available to download at:
https://photos.app.goo.gl/5z9BHkdp668oiMmK8

Unfortunately John H was away getting ice when the group shot was taken.

Peter Lewis
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GOLDEN NEEDLE UPDATE

I have received information that the 4th Training Centre under our Golden Needle 
Global Grant has been opened by the Turkish Governor of D2440 and the Izmir Mayor.

A copy of the advice (below) and photos for the information of our members and friends.

	 Dear Ian and Peter,

	 I am glad to inform you that the 4th training center of Golden Needle
	 Kadifekale is opened last thursday.

	 First course will start on 27.9.2023

	 Please find photos below from the opening ceremony.

	 D2440 Governor Ayda Ozeren and Izmir Mayor cut the ribbon together.

	 Best regards,

	 Nilgun

Ian Garrard
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YOUTH ACTIVITIES

Our club is heavily involved with Youth activities. Just 
because it does not involve the members, does not mean 
we are not participating. We have been lucky in that we 
have been able to sponsor some very capable people. We 
support the applicants by paying half their fees.

Listed below are the activities we are involved in.

RYLA	 We are sponsoring one applicant

NYSF	 We are sponsoring one applicant to go to Canberra

RYPEN	 We will sponsor two students from St Pius for the summer camp

Science Experience   We are sending two pupils from Chatswood High

Science and Engineering Challenge	 We provided 9 supervisors for the local 
challenge and we will  provide 4 supervisors for the National finals

MUNA	 We supported two teams from Shore school in this mock assembly

Club competitions in public speaking and essay writing	 There will be 
4 teams in each activity - Castle Cove, Roseville Public, Roseville College and 
Chatswood Primary school

Annual Awards	 We provide annual Awards to 10 schools on the lower north shore. 
This involves a club representative going to the schools’ Presentation day. They are 
awarded a certificate and a book gift certificate

Richard Green
Youth Service Director

(from left) Gail Clarke, Bob Clarke and Tony Lipson
(from left) Gail Clarke and Bob Clarke

A LOOK BACK

These photos were taken in the 1990’s at a fundraising event for the Children’s Hospital at 
Westmead. David’s father, Dr Tony Lipson, was a well respected paediatrician at the hospital.
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LIFELINE CHRISTMAS HAMPER APPEAL

Christmas
Hamper Appeal

You can help make this Christmas special for someone.

Many people in our community are experiencing financial hardship,
social isolation or are trying to cope with varying levels of distress.

You can help by contributing to a Christmas Hamper for a family in need. 

The following items are suggestions to include in a hamper:

Tinned Ham
Savoury/Festive Biscuits
Long Life Custard
Milo/Coffee/Tea

Christmas Pudding
Assorted Sweets
Chocolates

Christmas Cake
Fruit Mince Pies
Mixed Nuts
Jams/Marmalades

Please scan this QR code to make a financial donation
to a hamper online.

Or please leave donations by Friday 1 December at your local collection
point or deliver goods to Lifeline Harbour to Hawkesbury Sydney,

4 Park Avenue, Gordon from 9am–5pm Mon–Fri.

For enquiries, please visit
lifelineh2hsydney.org.au

Please do not include any food items
that contain alcohol and ensure that

all food items are within the
Use By Date.

Lifeline Harbour to Hawkesbury Sydney – supporting your community

In past years, our Club members have supported Lifeline by donating food items for 
the Lifeline Christmas Hampers.

I will be asking our members to help again this year by:
	 •  Donating food items (I can collect and take to Lifeline) - by December 1st

	 •  Volunteering to collect donated items from local schools on December 4th

	 •  Volunteering to deliver the hampers to Lifeline clients on December 7-8th

Peter Lewis
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ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE (RLI)

Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) Course #77
20th to 22nd October 2023

One month until our next Rotary Leadership Institute and it’s open for registrations. 
It is being held from 20-22nd October this will be the 77th course that has been run 
in our District.

Registrations close 13th October.

Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) is a learning and development course offered to 
Rotarians to develop their skills in leadership, management, communication and 
strategy to aid improvement in their performance, knowledge and enjoyment while 
helping to lead teams, clubs and our District.

The cost is $30 per participant and most clubs cover the cost for their members.

Future dates for 2023/24 are:

Course  #77	 20/22/21 October 2023

Course  #78	 23/24/25 February 2024

Course  #79	 17/18/19 May 2024

The course consists of three parts over one weekend, all delivered by Zoom. Course 
materials will be sent to registered participants directly.

Please go to the address below to register for our October Course now.
https://www.crsadmin.com/eventportal/Registrations/PublicFill/
EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=752d3776-9a12-4a5b-865a-149212acd256

Let me know if you have any questions.

Amanda Barnes
The Rotary Club of Social Impact Network
Rotary Leadership Institute Convenor - 2023-2024
Rotary District 9685
www.rotarydistrict9685.org.au
barnesamanda.2016@gmail.com 
0410 572 368
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MARY’S HOUSE WALK

Starting at St Leonards Park adjacent to North Sydney oval and heading west 
to Balls Head,  with a return loop through McMahons Point, Lavender Bay, back 
through North Sydney, to the finish 100 meters from the Park at the Greens, just shy 
of 10 Km and an easy grade walk.

They would be most grateful if you might share this information with your network to 
encourage as many people as possible to join them on the day.
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Friends of our Rotary Club are always most welcome to join in, or volunteer to participate 
in, any of the Club’s activities, including assiting at the Bunnings BBQ’s, School Mothers 
and Fathers days, and attending any of the social events and other outings of the club.

Or to come to a dinner meeting and 
experience the friendship of the Club 
and interesting guest speakers.

All events appear in the Bulletin (see 
Club Calendar), so if you notice an 
event or activity you would wish to help 
with or join in, contact Andre Hariman 
on 0479 178 999, or by email at                      
ahariman@tpg.com.au

Friends are always most welcome at a dinner - just use the contacts shown under 
“Attendance and Apologies” on page 1 of the Bulletin.

FRIENDS OF OUR ROTARY CLUB

WORLD POLIO DAY - 24 OCTOBER
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THE BACK PAGE
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The hashtag symbol is technically called an octothorpe.

The longest wedding veil was longer than 63 football fields at nearly 23,000 feet.

Some cats are allergic to people.

The unicorn is the national animal of Scotland.

The Crown Jewels contain the two biggest cut diamonds on Earth.
They both came from the Cullinan Diamond, a 3,106-carat gem found in South 
Africa in 1905. The largest stone, called the Great Star of Africa, is in the Sovereign’s 
Sceptre, while the second largest is mounted in the Imperial State Crown.

The voices of Mickey and Minnie Mouse got married in real 
life. Wayne Allwine and Russi Taylor were married for 18 years 
until Allwine’s death in 2009.

M&M stands for Mars and Murrie.
Forrest Mars (son of the Mars Company founder) first spotted the British confection 
Smarties during the Spanish Civil War and noticed the candy shell prevented the 
chocolate from melting. He teamed up with Bruce Murrie (son of Hershey Chocolate’s 
president) and the company later trademarked the “Melts in Your Mouth, Not in Your 
Hand” slogan.

Facebook has more users than many major populations.
At 2.89 billion monthly users, Facebook overshadows China’s (1.4 billion) and 
India’s (1.3 billion) populations.

Neil Armstrong didn’t say “That’s one small step for man.”
The astronaut insists he actually stated, “That’s one small step 
for a man, one giant leap for mankind”. “That’s the only way the 
statement makes any sense.” Armstrong told biographer James 
Hansen. And for the record, no real astronaut ever uttered 
“Houston, we have a problem” - Tom Hanks only said that in the 
movie Apollo 13.

The odds of getting a royal flush are exactly 1 in 649,740.
Poker fiends have a slightly better chance of laying down a 
straight flush: Try 72,192 to 1. Out of the 7,462 distinct five-card 
poker hands, you have a 42% chance of getting a single pair 
though.
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MAJOR SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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INTERNATIONAL CARGO EXPRESS

COMPLIMENTARY STORAGE OF OUR ROTARY MATERIALS & EQUIPMENT

COMPLIMENTARY BROCHURE AND PROMOTIONAL PRINTING

COMMUNITY SUPPORTER AND SPONSOR OF OUR BUNNINGS BBQ’S

www.storageking.com.au
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ABOUT ROTARY
The world’s first service club, the Rotary Club of Chicago, 
Illinois, USA, was formed on 23 February 1905 by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation of business and 
professional leaders that provides humanitarian service, 
encourages high ethical standards in all vocations, 
and helps build goodwill and peace in the world. More 
than 1.2 million Rotarians belong to over 35,000 Clubs 
in 210 countries and geographical areas. Rotary Club 

membership represents a cross-section of the community’s business and 
professional men and women. The world’s Rotary Clubs meet regularly and 
are non-political, non-religious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

The Rotary motto is Service Above Self.

Paul Harris

PAST PRESIDENTS
2020-21	 David Brand/Peter Kindred
2021-22	 Michael MacQuillan
2022-23	 Norm Gibson



OBJECT OF ROTARY
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service 
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage 
and foster:

FIRST. 	 The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
for service;

SECOND. 	 High ethical standards in business and professions, 
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD. 	 The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH. 	 The advancement of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 
business and professional persons united in the ideal 
of service.

ROTARY THANKS
For the community, friendship, and 
the opportunity to serve through Rotary, 
we give thanks.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR
Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are one and free,
We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
Of beauty rich and rare;
In history’s page, let every stage
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing
Advance Australia Fair.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST
1. Is it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


